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$ 77 ENGINEERING OFFICE WESTBORO, MASSACHUSETTS 01581
617-366-9011

%-O October 29, 1979
WMY 79-121

United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Office of Inspection and Enforcement
Region I
631 Park Avenue
King of Prussia, Pennsylvania 19406

Attention: Mr. Boyce H. Grier, Director

Re fere nce s : (1) License No. DPR-36 (Docket No. 50-309)
(2) USNRC Letter to MYAPC dated September 12, 1979

IE Bulletin No. 79-23

Dear Sir:

Subject: Potential Failure of Emergency Diesel Generator
Field Exciter Transformer

As required in Reference (2), we are providing the following information:

Item 1 The circuitry of the diesel generators for Maine Yankee has been
examined and it has been determined that no connection exists
between the primary windings of the exciter power transformer
and the neutral of the generator.

Item 2 Maine Yankee will perform the sustained full-load operation test
on each diesel generator before January 1, 1980. You will be
notified of the results upon completion of testing.

We trust that you will find this information satisfactory; however, should
you desire additional information, please contact us.

Very truly yours,

MAINE YANKEE ATOMIC POWER COMPANY

..// ,,'Ar-
R. H. Croce
Senior Engineer - Licensing
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